
 

 

 

 

STATUTORY NOTICE 

 
 

Proposal to establish a new Voluntary Aided Primary School 
 

Notice is given that the Governors of Barnet Hill Academy, 10a Montagu Road, Hendon, 
Barnet NW4 3ES intend to establish a new Voluntary Aided School under section 11(1A) of 
the Education and Inspections Act 2006 as amended, and the School Organisation 
(Establishment and Discontinuance of Schools) Regulations 2013. The school is currently 
independent. 

 

It is intended that the proposal will be implemented with effect from 1 September 2022. 
 

The school will be conducted in accordance with the ethics and principles of the Islamic 
religion and culture. The proposed school will have an Islamic religious character and it is 
confirmed that the proposer intends to ask the Secretary of State to designate the school 
as a school with such a religious character. 

 

The new school will cater for boys and girls between the ages of 4 and 11. It will gradually 
expand, from 2022/23 through 2029/30, to eventually provide places for 420 pupils at its 
fullest capacity by the end of that period. In admissions to the school, preference will be 
given to Muslim Children. 

 

This Notice is an extract from the complete proposal. Copies of the complete proposal can 
be inspected by appointment at the school office, 10a Montagu Road, Hendon, Barnet 
NW4 3ES or downloaded from www.barnethillacademy.org.uk 

 

Within four weeks from the date of publication of this proposal any person may object to or 
comment on the proposal by sending them to Ferzana Arif, Admissions Team Manager & 
School Place Planner, Admissions Team, 2 Bristol Avenue, Colindale, NW9 4EW 

 

or by email to Ferzana.arif@barnet.gov.uk. which must be sent by 17 May 2022. 
 
 
 

For and on behalf of 
The Governors of Barnet Hill Academy 

Dated: 19 April 2022 

http://www.barnethillacademy.org.uk/
mailto:Ferzana.arif@barnet.gov.uk

